Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Pupil Referral Units (PRU)
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked for:

The total capacity of Pupil Referral Units in Leicester at the date of the May 2023 census and the date of the January 2023 census. 
Answer:
24 at the Primary PRU and 99 at the Secondary PRU = a total of 123

For the same dates could you stipulate the total number of pupil enrolments in Pupil referral Units within your council including both single registered and dual registered pupils. This should give me two numbers for each date: first the capacity number (e.g. 100) and second the actual number of enrolments (e.g. 80).

Actual numbers on roll – 
May 23 census
	DFE No
	School
	C
	M
	O
	S
	Total
	
	C = Current - Pupil is solely registered at that school

	1100
	Leicester City Primary PRU
	6
	11
	0
	10
	27 
	
	M = Dual Registration (Main) - Pupil is dual registered and this is their main school

	1103
	Leicester Partnership School
	39
	0
	0
	93
	132 
	
	O = Other 

	PRU
	Total
	45
	11
	0
	103
	159 
	
	S = Dual Registration (Subsidiary) - Pupil is dual registered and this is their subsidiary school
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	




January 23 census
	DFE No
	School
	C
	M
	O
	S
	Total
	
	C = Current - Pupil is solely registered at that school

	1100
	Leicester City Primary PRU
	7
	7
	0
	10
	24 
	
	M = Dual Registration (Main) - Pupil is dual registered and this is their main school

	1103
	Leicester Partnership School
	30
	0
	0
	69
	99 
	
	O = Other 

	PRU
	Total
	37
	7
	0
	79
	123 
	
	S = Dual Registration (Subsidiary) - Pupil is dual registered and this is their subsidiary school


Because of the nature of single and dual registered pupils, if possible could you include a third number for each date – the number of full-time equivalents on-roll. If your PRU does outreach into schools, could you also include this number and add it to the number of full-time equivalents enrolled with the PRU.

This data is not held by the Local Authority.  This is therefore information not held under Section 1.1 of the FOI Act.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
